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RSIPF thanks people in Makira-Ulawa Province for peaceful festive 

celebration 

The Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Makira-Ulawa Province, Superintendent Peter Sitai thanks 

people in the province for a peaceful Christmas celebration despite few reports received by police of 

incidents during the festivities. 

PPC Sitai says, “I wish to thank everyone more especially the chiefs, youth, church and women 

leaders, and everyone else for contributing to a peaceful celebration." 

“I know the New Year celebration is still coming up. As your PPC, I wish to call on everyone not to 

allow alcohol consumption to dominate your celebrations."  

PPC Sitai says, “It has proven this time around that all reports police received were all liquor related. 

Let us be wise and make this New Year celebration more crime free.” 

 //End// 

 
 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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